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Riley Hollingsworth, K4ZDH, to Oversee Volunteer 

Monitors Development and Implementation 
Riley Hollingsworth, K4ZDH, will oversee the development and implementation phases 
of ARRL's new Volunteer Monitors (VM) program, which will replace the Official 
Observers (OO) program. Hollingsworth, who once handled Amateur Radio 
enforcement for the FCC, has stepped down as ARRL Atlantic Division Vice Director to 
avoid any appearance of a conflict of interest. The development phase of the program is 
already under way. 

"I am grateful for the Atlantic Division ARRL members 
supporting me, but I think I can better serve the Atlantic 
Division and all ARRL divisions by working in the 
Volunteer Monitors program," Hollingsworth said in his 
resignation letter. A new Atlantic Division Vice Director 
will be appointed. 

ARRL President Rick Roderick, K5UR, said that 
Hollingsworth was the ideal person to lead ARRL's 
efforts in the development and implementation of this 
joint program with the FCC. 

"I support Riley's decision to concentrate his efforts on 
this very valuable project on behalf of the ARRL," 
Roderick said. 

Approved by the ARRL Board of Directors last July, the 
Volunteer Monitors will work in cooperation with the FCC. Volunteers trained and vetted 
by ARRL will monitor the amateur bands for possible instances of misconduct or to 
recognize exemplary on-air operation. Cases of flagrant violations or noncompliance will 
be directed to the FCC for action, in accordance with FCC guidelines. The program, 
which aims to re-energize Amateur Radio enforcement efforts, was proposed by the 
FCC following the closure of several FCC regional offices and reductions in field staff. 

Hollingsworth has identified three phases to the program -- development, solicitation 
and training, and implementation. The development phase will include drafting a 
mission statement, clearly defining ARRL's and the FCC's requirements and needs as 
part of the program, drafting a Volunteer Manager job description, and developing a 
training manual for volunteers. 

The solicitation and training phase will involve identifying the geographical locations 
where volunteer monitors will be most needed, soliciting applications, and screening 
applicants. Current Official Observers will be invited to apply for appointment as 
Volunteer Monitors (VMs). The ARRL Board has expressed its appreciation to the OOs 
for their dedicated volunteer service over the years. 



Implementation will involve having the volunteers provide field reports, and ARRL staff 
offering guidance to volunteers to ensure that the information gathered meets FCC 
requirements. Continuing education will be provided to the volunteers as part of the 
program. 

Hollingsworth has committed to ensure training adequacy for new VMs, to review the 
quality and utility of Volunteer Monitor submissions to the FCC for enforcement action, 
and to advocate for rapid disposition of cases appropriately submitted to the FCC. 

ARRL officials estimate that it will take 9 - 12 months before the first Volunteer Monitors 
begin filing reports. 
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